Narrative of Changes for Non-Substantive Change Request for 1125-0005 and 1125-0006

[bookmark: _GoBack]EOIR has two information collections that are currently collect electronically, the Notice of Entry of Appearance before the Board of Immigration Appeals and the Immigration Court, Forms EOIR-27 (1125-0005) and EOIR-28 (1125-0006), respectively.  The forms EOIR-27 and EOIR-28 are fillable electronically and can be electronically filed through our attorney registration system (eRegistry). EOIR is migrating the ICRs from the eRegistry system into our Electronic case portal (ECAS) system. Our attorney registration system will now just be used for registration purposes, and the collections will be available to complete and file electronically through our electronic case portal. The information collected is not changing. The information from the attorney registration system will auto-populate in the forms in ECAS like it does now in eRegistry.  The attorneys will only need to complete the fields that ask for information that is not already collected in the attorney registration system. This change should make it easier for attorneys to file the EOIR-27 and EOIR-28 forms as the ECAS system is the system used for all electronic submissions. eRegistry actually requires the attorney to leave the ECAS system and log into eRegistry to file these forms. With this change, everything will be centralized into one system. 

